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Dear Parents,  

 

Attendance Raffle  

Just to inform you that we are launching an additional raffle for those 

children that attend school every week, every day. On a Friday the 

children will be given a raffle ticket with their name on to be entered 

into a weekly draw to win a £5 One4All Voucher that can be exchanged 

at a number of outlets including Waterstones.  There will be a raffle for 

Upper, Lower and Early Years.  

As a school, we need to work in partnership with you to support your 

child’s attendance, we expect all children to attend school and target 

98% or above. However, we accept that at times this can be hard with a 

number of factors that can cause barriers to attendance. We will invite 

families in to discuss attendance that causes concern to help break 

down the barriers with action plans. It is so important that your children 

are in school each day especially with our new mastery curriculum to 

help them achieve and progress at an excellent rate.  

You will see within the newsletter that there is another workshop for 

parents to support their child’s learning.  Please do not forget that soon 

we will be opening up the Parent Consultations Event in December (8th 

and 9th). We want a 100% take up on appointments, so please pencil in 

the date, as this will be the first review of progress on your child’s new 

year group.  

Have a great weekend! 

 
 

Mrs H Paget-Wall Collins 
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Contact Us 

 
01295 709583 
 

 
01295 269979 
 

  
@HanwellFields  
 

 
admin@hanwellfields.org 
 

www.hanwellfieldscommunityschool.org 

 

  
Bridges Childcare 01295 269931 
Ladybirds – 01295 709583 
 
 

 

HanwellSports@hanwellfields.org 

 

Attendance:   

Whole School – 96% 

Best Year Group – Year 4 – 99% 

Best Class - 4RG - 99%    

Nbr 100% -  322   Nbr Lates – 25 

‘Word of the Week’ – Colossal  
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  Book Fair Competition Winners were….. 

Nursery 1st Pippa Pullen   Reception  1st  Mylo Sapnik 
  2nd Tyler Lucas     2nd Nathalie Duffy 
  3rd Ava Took     3rd Isla Holzel 
 
Year 1  1st  Chloe Symington  Year 2  1st Poppy Pullen 
  2nd Tommy Coles    2nd Shay Perkins 
  2nd Thomas Jakeman    3rd Oliver Broderick 
         4th Scarlet Needham 
 
Year 3  1st Hassan Hussain-Talbot Year 4  1st Xander Jenkins 
  2nd Ameerah Shah    2nd Amelia Litwinowicz 
  2nd Amelia Sambrook    2nd Zachary Stone 
  3rd Jaideep Darar     
  
Year 5  1st Ollie Tomlinson  Year 6  1st George Lister 
  2nd  Connor Cook    2nd Katie Jenkins 
  2nd Eleanor Wilby    2nd Summer Roberts 
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Dates to Remember 

Quiz Night 18th November in aid of Katherine House 5.00pm - 6.30pm 

Tickets still on sale at the hall door £2.00 per adult £1.00 per child. Teams of up to 6 

please. All money will go to Katherine House. We will also have a raffle, tombola and 

refreshments. 

Children In Need 18th November/ Save the Horton Campaign. 
Sponsored silences were held across the whole school today and all those who 
participated did fantastic – well done! 
Sponsorship forms are now due back with all sponsor monies to the school office. 
Thanks 
 

Banbury Literary live 20th November - 10am-4pm.  

This weekend the school choir will be performing, as they have performed in previous 

years with great success. Tickets now on sale from the school office. 

School Christmas Fayre 10th December 12pm-2pm  

Tables are booking well for the Christmas Fayre, but if you would like a table to sell 

your crafts please forward your details to the email address below. 

If you have any donations we can use for prizes please drop off at the reception. Also, 

if you are able to bake a cake for our Christmas Fayre all donations will be greatly 

received.  

Christmas Jumper Day 16th December 

Everyone to wear their Christmas Jumper to school. 

 
 
For further information please email Rebecca.Lister@Hanwellfields.org 
 
Rebecca Lister 
Aspirations Lead/ Higher Level Teaching Assistant 
Hanwell Fields Community School 
 

mailto:Rebecca.Lister@Hanwellfields.org
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For Information 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Second Hand School Uniform  
Uniform will be sold on Monday, Wednesday and Friday Mornings in the key stage 1 
canopy at 8:30am - 8:45am.  Uniform prices range from 50p - £2.00 
Second hand uniform donations 
We really appreciate second hand uniform donations. Please donate uniform to the office. All 
donations should be in good condition, clean with the name label blacked out. 
Thank you 
 

Hanwell Fields Rendition of Elf  

Dates for the Christmas Production are December 14th and December 15th @ 7:00pm (doors open from 

6.30pm). Tickets will be on sale from week beginning 28th November 2016. 
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Do you need health advice to help children with: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then drop in and speak confidentially to the School Nurse at Hanwell 

Fields Community School 

Wednesday 23rd November 9.30am – 10.30am. 

For parents of children in Years 1 to 6. 

Welcome to come for a cup of tea or coffee and cake 

from 9am 

Sign in at reception 

Headlice? 

Bed 

Wetting? 

Personal hygiene? 

Thread 

Worms? 

Diet? 

Asthma? 

Mental 

Health? 

And many more health issues can 

be discussed 
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The Bridges Christmas Break holiday forms are 
now available to be collected. Please hand these 
back into Bridges or reception as soon as 
possible please. 
  
For this holiday period we will be trialling a new 
payment scheme where there will be no set 

packages and payment for all holiday care will based on an hourly rate.  The 
hourly charge is £3.50. There will be a charge for a hot dinner of £2.00 although if 
your child will be attending for a full day or at least 6 hours in the afternoon, then a 
hot dinner will be supplied free of charge. 
  
Bridges will be open between Monday 19th to Friday 23rd December and 3rd 
January 2017 (Inset Day). 
Below is a list of some of the exciting things that we will be doing. 
 

Monday - Morning swim at Sibford school 
Tuesday - Christmas shopping in Banbury town centre 

Wednesday - Forest school-wear something green 
Thursday - Christmas arts and crafts 

Friday - Christmas jumper and pyjama party 
  
So why not grab an application form from the school office or from Bridges and let 
your children come join us this Christmas break! 
  
Bridges are also asking for donations of any unwanted games console, interactive 
games and board games. We are looking for group and educational games that the 
children enjoy playing with their friends.  
 
Thank you in advance for any donations made. 
  
Kind Regards, 
  
Steve Nutt 
Bridges Manager   
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PE, Sport and After School Club 
 

A frenetic week at Hanwell Fields for sport this week. We have had 2 football matches, a full set of clubs 
and a rugby tournament.  
 
Football 
Hanwell Fields Community School 4 - 2 St Johns R.C School 
Hanwell started sharp and scored after just 1 minute with a smart finish from Sam. After some fantastic 
football on a small, tricky pitch Sam got his second putting Hanwell 2 - 0 up. Just before half time St John’s 
scored a close range effort which they deserved after some sustained pressure. Ollie, having already hit 
the cross bar twice, then scored a long range effort for Hanwell to make it 3-1 but a reply from St John’s 
almost immediately made it 3-2. To finish off the game Dylan showed fantastic footwork sending the 
defender the wrong way and slotting the ball past the keeper. An excellent first putting for a new look 
team. Well done to everyone. 
  
Man of the Match: Sam Stout – an accomplished first outing as skipper.  
  
Hanwell Fields Community School 6 - 0 St Johns Priory 
Pour first match at home saw soggy and sticky pitch and it took both side 5 minutes to find their feet and 
get used to the conditions. It wasn't till Archie H's long range volley dipped just under the post that the 
team settled. It was an outstanding finish although there is some debate about how intentional it was. 
Archie added a second and Liam G also got a brace both from close range. Sam added one as did Dylan M. 
St John’s Priory have previously proved tough competition but they are clearly rebuilding this season and 
we proved too strong for them. The second half was played with many players out of position to help 
even the teams up. The team played some outstanding football and passed the ball around in classy 
fashion. Man of the match for this game is shared across all the players involved for their positive attitude 
from start to finish, the style of football played and the respect paid to the opposition. 
  
Oxfordshire Tag-Rugby Finals 
After coming second in the Banbury area finals, it was back up to Banbury Rugby Club to take part in 
the Oxfordshire Finals. We had high expectations going into the tournament and started with a good win. 
However, as soon as we were under pressure in the second match our heads seemed to go and we lost 
control of the game, losing the third one as well due to ill-discipline when scoring. We turned it round and 
won our fourth and drew the fifth. The children were disappointed with the results but when they were 
playing well the rugby was exceptional with several coaches telling us how good they thought our 
movement off the ball was.  
 
Man of the day: Evalyn Kisakye 
 
Netball 
Unfortunately the netball match against St John’s priory was cancelled at the last minute as St John’s 
coach was unwell. We are in contact about rearranging this as soon as possible. 

 

Mr Townsend 

PE/Sports Leader 
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Hanwell Lunch Menu 
 

 


